Kahler Glen Board Meeting August 14, 2010

In attendance: Rex Lund, Dave Reynolds, Steve Johannsen, Rob Cassad, Lynn Withrow, John Bennett, Pete Petesch

Absent:John Summers, 

Called to order at 9:10am

Minutes of July moved by John, seconded by Dave and approved.

Committee reports:

Communications: Rob has a new computer and will have flexibility.  Vision communication committee is meeting today and Rob will attend that one as well.  Discussion of a calendar to be added to the website and let Vision subcommittees handle the updates. We should also have the logo added to our newsletter.  September is reasonable date for Rob. A reminder will go out about dogs being leashed (fines up to $500) and the issue of bears in the area.  Complaints should be sent to the board for review, the KG address will be monitored.  Each committee chair will need to provide the language for newsletters and announcements on a monthly basis one week after the board meeting. Quarterly newsletters and as needed was suggested (Rob had left for another meeting so we need his input.)

Architectural committee: Kim Ronbeck has resigned from the board due to lack of time.  A replacement needs to be found.  Rex has asked John Killian to step in for the rest of this year.  John B moved that we approve this add Rob seconded and unanimous approval. Rob needs to set up a secure area in the server for storage of records(see septic).

Septic: no report Discussion about maps of septic and water and original info…all electronic, where should it be stored?  Digital and paper copies.  John Summers is digitizing some of the larger maps.  4 drawer file cabinet in the clubhouse now holds this info.  Rex will follow up with Rob and John Greiner and John Summerts about maps, financial info and other info we need stored and digitized.

Finance: Dave reported cash position  is good only a few are behind one month and several three months.  

Roads: Steve reports paving is done, $25,000 bid and done.   Additional expense of $3700 for more of the road that needed attention. We are still under budget for the year.

Trash: Chelan county now offers Paper recycle $60/month for pick up. Residential recycle is additional $7/mo. We don’t want heavy trash trucks driving the circle…the road repair implications are huge. Board agreed for a 3 mos trial starting in September .  Steve will draft a notice.

Water: Pete reports that water is in excellent shape.  The report was sent out last month by Rob. John Summers has the hard copy of water reports and Rex will get them to Pete to digitize.

Architectural: There is a widespread concern and complaints about direct lights at night that interfere with view.; The board requests to follow up with the committee to pursue this lighting issue enforcement.  Dave R moves that section 1.23 of the covenants (light/lighting) is interpreted that there are to be only indirect low intensity lighting from 10pm to 5 am; indirect lighting means a fixture that only directs lighting downward with no horizontal light exposure..

 Lights controlled by a properly operating motion detector are to go out within 3 min. Seconded by John B and unanimous approval.

John B moved that this interpretation applies to all lighting, at Kahler Glen regardless of installation date. All lights are to comply with this interpretation  by August 1 of 2011. Pete Petesch seconded and unanimous approval.

.  Maintenance of landscapes (plans to take out trees and/or trim) are to be approved by the board, with specific marking of trees so that identification of the correct property owner is done in advance of the maintenance.

President’s report:  Rex updated a few of the emails he has received.  Lights, dogs, signage for winter x country trails were discussed.  Bill Miller has suggestion for signage and snowmobile trail compacting a total of $200 was the estimate.

Vision Committee report: John B explained that communication, finance, infrastructure and governance have all met by today.  By the end of the calendar year there will be plans in place to present to the board.  Timelines are being accelerated.  One more community survey is probable to follow by a year from the first.

Resort update: John , we are trailing last years revenue due to weather issues impacting golf.  Discussion of pursuing group activities/meetings year round is ongoing.  If owners/residents have suggestions for marketing get them to Mike in the office or John Bennett.

Meeting adjourned at noon.

